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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF GAMING
MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Thursday, November 2, 2006 at 1:00 p.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED:
December 7, 2006
MEMBERS PRESENT   

Frank Long, Chairman, Public Member

John Mancus, Vice Chairman, Public Member

Roland Neeman, DE Volunteer Fireman’s Association Member

Ronald Mosher, Public Member

Division Staff/Deputy Attorney General

Philip Bangle, Deputy Attorney General

Kay Warren, Deputy Director

Jean Betley, Investigative Unit

Sherry Clark, Administrative Specialist II

MEMBERS ABSENT

Thomas Trader, Public Member

ALSO PRESENT 

Robert Mulroy
Herb Dulin

Brandon Buglio

Jim Greene

CALL TO ORDER

Mr. Long called the meeting to order at 1:05 p.m.

REVIEW OF MINUTES

The board reviewed the minutes of the October 5, 2006 meeting.  Mr. Mancus made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, seconded by Mr. Neeman.  The motion was unanimously carried.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Proposal to Deny

The Board of Gaming re-reviewed the Raffle Application submitted by St. Catherine of Siena Church.  Mr. Neeman made a motion seconded by Mr. Mancus to approve the application.  The motion was unanimously carried. 

The Board of Gaming indicated that no action was necessary on the Application for Tournament submitted by Delaware City Fire Company since the organization decided to withdraw the application.

Out of Order
NEW BUSINESS

Review of Application(s) for Tournament

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Application for Tournament submitted by Colonial Chapter of the Paralyzed Veterans of America, Inc.  Mr. Mancus made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to approve the application contingent upon receipt of the lease agreement or letter from South Bowers Fire Company granting them permission to conduct the event on their premises.  The motion was unanimously carried.
Review of Bingo Application(s)

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Bingo Application submitted by Virgil Wilson V.F.W. Post #4961.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to approve the application beginning with November 5, 2006 thru June 2007.  Also, indicated that a letter be mailed stating that the Board could not approve the other dates because the events have already passed.  The motion was unanimously carried.
In Order

NEW BUSINESS

Executive Session
Review of Individual License Applications

Mr. Long announced at 1:38 p.m. that the Board will enter into Executive Session to discuss and review the Individual License Applications.  The Board of Gaming reviewed the Individual License Applications submitted by the following:

Robert G. Benko

Lorena J. Harnett


George J. Shaw


Richard J. Grazioli


James D. Condry

Mr. Mancus made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to approve the Individual License Applications submitted by Robert G. Benko, Lorena J. Harnett, George J. Shaw, Richard J. Grazioli and James D. Condry.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Bingo Application(s)

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Bingo Applications submitted by the following:


Ladies Auxiliary to the Delaware City Fire Co.








Frankford Volunteer Fire Co. Ladies Auxiliary




Rehoboth Beach Volunteer Fire Co. Ladies Auxiliary



Seaford Pop Warner








Bowers Ladies Auxiliary










Harrington Senior Center Inc.







Cape Henlopen Elks Lodge #2540






Milford Cheer Boosters







Cheswold Volunteer Fire Company





Mr. Neeman made a motion seconded by Mr. Mosher to approve the applications.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Bingo Application submitted by Mamie A. Warren Senior Center.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to approve the application with exception of November and December 2007 events because the Board indicated that under 28 Del. C. Chapter 11 §1134 (a) “No license shall be effective for a period of more than 1 year from the date it was issued”.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Original Charitable Gambling Application(s)

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Original Charitable Gambling Applications submitted by Delaware Contractors Association Scholarship Trust Fund.  Mr. Neeman made a motion seconded by Mr. Mancus to approve the application.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Charitable Gambling Application(s)

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Charitable Gambling Application submitted by Loyal Order of Moose, Inc. Harrington Lodge #534.  Mr. Mancus made a motion seconded by Neeman to approve the application with the exception of November and December 2007 events because the Board indicated that under 28 Del. C. Chapter 11 §1134 (a) “No license shall be effective for a period of more than 1 year from the date it was issued”.  Also, the organization must delete “Nevada pull tabs” from their scheduled events or renew their Instant Bingo License that expired on June 30, 2006.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Charitable Gambling Application submitted by St. Matthews R. C. Church.  Mr. Neeman made a motion seconded by Mr. Mancus to approve the application.  The motion was unanimously carried. 

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Charitable Gambling Application submitted by St. John the Beloved – Athletic Association.  Mr. Mancus made a motion seconded by Mr. Neeman to approve the application.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Raffle Application(s)

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Raffle Applications submitted by the following:


The Leukemia & Lymphoma Society


St. Mary Magdalen Parish


Mr. Neeman made a motion seconded by Mr. Mancus to approve the applications.  The motion was unanimously carried.


Review of Application(s) for Tournament

The Board of Gaming reviewed the Application for Tournament submitted by Houston Volunteer Fire Company, Inc., Jewish Community Center of Delaware, American Cancer Society Delmarva Region #12, Disabled American Veterans, Felton Community Fire Company and Midway Lions Club.  Mr. Mancus made a motion seconded by Mr. Mosher to approve the applications.  The motion was unanimously carried.
The Board of Gaming reviewed the Application for Tournament submitted by Knights of Columbus Star of the Sea Council #7297.  Mr. Mosher made a motion seconded by Mr. Mancus to approve the application contingent upon receipt of the lease agreement or letter from Atlantic Sands Hotel granting them permission to conduct the event on their premises.  The motion was unanimously carried. 

Scheduling of an Appeal Hearing
The Board of Gaming reviewed the request to schedule a hearing submitted by Joseph Kim.   The hearing is scheduled for December 7, 2006 at 12:30 p.m. in Conference Room B second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.
OTHER BUSINESS BEFORE THE BOARD (FOR DISCUSSION ONLY)

Mr. Long questioned Brandon Buglio, Aces Full Entertainment, Inc. about the type of events held at the Poker Room located at 642 Plaza Drive Newark DE and the website pertaining to the Poker Room.  Mr. Buglio indicated that the events held at the Poker Room are for non-profit organizations.  He also indicated that website calendar lists all upcoming events.
The Board held a brief discussion pertaining to the increase of the prize amounts for bingo and No Limit Texas Hold’em Tournaments which was discussed at the October 19, 2006 workshop.  Mr. Long read a few written responses that were received from organizations indicating that the prize amount for bingo should remain the same $1000. 

Kay Warren, Deputy Director questioned the Board about the current complaint process for all boards and how would the complaints be handled for the Gaming Control Board.  Mr. Mancus suggested that a hotline be available for anonymous callers and/or anonymous letters regarding complaints.  
Public Comment

Jim Greene, Citizens Hose Company, Inc. questioned the Board about whether or not organizations can submit more than one application at one time for review and approval for No Limit Texas Hold’em Tournaments.  The Board indicated the applications would be approved contingent upon receipt of the After Occasion Report for the first approved event date.

Herb Dulin, Go All In questioned the Board in reference to amending the approved applications if Legislative increases the prize amount for No Limit Texas Hold’em Tournaments.  The Board indicated that they would consider the amendment and find a solution to amend it.  He also questioned whether or not four events can be reviewed and approved at one time.  The Board indicated the applications would be approved contingent upon receipt of the After Occasion Report for the first approved event date.
Next Scheduled Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Thursday, December 7, 2006 at 1:00 in Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.
Adjournment

There being no further business, Mr. Neeman made a motion seconded by Mr. Mosher to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was unanimously carried.  The meeting adjourned at 2:59 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Sherry Clark

Administrative Specialist II






